

## Aerie #3171 From the President

Hello everyone from Aerie #3171.

I wish everyone a safe and happy 4th of July. The club is now open to full capacity, so please come in and enjoy!

Worthy President Ed Rayburn



The riders are doing everything that we can do to keep the events and rides going so we can keep our Aerie open and making money. We are putting rides on so we can keep donating money for Bradenton. We just did a poker run and raised \$2,500, for the Bay Pines VA hospital. Thank y'all who participated and made donations. On June 26, 2021 we rode up to St. Petersburg and presented them with a check. We all need to participate in as many events that we can whether it's for the riders aux or the Aerie. Also riders dues are past due (\$15.00) we need as many members as we can get to keep doing what we do best PEOPLE HELPING PEOPLE. Enjoy your July 4th and be safe. The Aerie will be having free hamburgers and hotdogs for members in good standing. Ride safe.

President Rick Killion



From the Aux Secretary...

Congratulations to the newly elected officers, JPMP Susie Steube, MP Beverly Brooks, MVP Regina Roberts, Chaplain Lynn Jones, Conductor Sally Whipple, Secretary Charlene Kaylor, Treasurer Eileene Parrish, Trustees Cindy Knowles, Sherri Eaker, Valerie Steube Inside Guard Michelle Nolet.

For those who have not paid your dues, this is a reminder that on July 10th, you will officially be dropped from the rolls by the Grand Aerie on July 10th. Please pay your dues immediately so that you don't jeopardize your years of membership in this worthy organization as the Fraternal Order of Eagles.

The Auxiliary is working at trying to plan events for the upcoming year. Please consider attending a meeting on the second and fourth Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. to help with planning and coming up with some ideas. We strive to promote the ideals and principles of the Fraternal Order of Eagles, but we need each one of you to achieve our goals. If you have any questions, please feel to contact any one of the officers. Also, why not ask a friend or family member to come to the Aerie with you and join in the activities that the Aerie is currently holding and then invite them to become a member.

Fraternally, Charlene Kaylor, Auxiliary Secretary

## From the Secretary

From the Aerie Secretary.

Members who haven't paid their dues by June 30, 2021 will be dropped as of July 10th. You will have to reenroll after that. The Blood mobile will be at the Aerie on July 19th from 12 to 5pm. They are in need of blood severely. There will be a vote taken on the smoking in the Aerie on July 20th from 12 to 6pm. All Aerie and Auxiliary members in good standing can vote on this issue. Everyone have a safe and Happy Fourth of July.

Secretary Bob Jones.